BROWN CLEE C.E PRIMARY SCHOOL



Telephone 01746 712652 E-mail: admin@brownclee.shropshire.sch.uk

www.browncleeschool.org.uk

Station Road **Ditton Priors** Bridgnorth Shropshire **WV16 6SS**





Brown Clee C.E. Primary School

Headteacher: Miss Sue Relph

24th May 2023

Dear Parents,

<u>Information for Summer Term 2023</u>

The summer term is now in full swing and as always it is a busy one so I thought it would be helpful to remind families of up-coming events, dates and relevant information:-

BANK HOLIDAYS: Have you remembered that we have two bank holidays in May – Monday 1st and Monday 8th May?

CORONATION OF KING CHARLES III: Children are invited to wear red, white and blue or 'regal' clothing on Friday 5th May to celebrate the coronation.

END OF KEY STAGE 2 TESTS: These will be taking place from 9th to 12th May.

CLASS PHOTOGRAPHS: Our class and Leavers photographs are taking place on Monday 5th June – can we please ask that all children wear their Active Uniform on this day.

NEW RECEPTION INDUCTION: Our new reception children will be joining the Fireflies on Tuesday afternoons after the half term holiday, and we will be holding our New Parent Induciton meeting at 1.30pm on Tuesday 13th June.

CRUCIAL CREW: Our Year 6 pupils will be participating in Crucial Crew on Wednesday 21st June – an all day event.

SPORTS DAY: Our Sports Day is timetabled for Wednesday 28th June, with races beginning at 10am. Parents and families are welcome to come and watch, and after the races have finished, spectators are invited to bring a picnic lunch to enjoy with their children on the field from approximately 12 noon – 13.00.

The children will then go back to classes at 13.00.

Please note ALL children will need to bring a packed lunch on Wednesday as there will be **NO** hot dinners served. You can however order a packed lunch from the kitchen but this will need to be ordered by Friday 23rd at the latest please (free for KS1 children or £2.50 for paid meals).

ARTHOG: Our Year 5 and 6 pupils are taking part in a residential at Arthog in Wales in the week of 3rd to 7th July.

LEAVERS SERVICE: We are delighted that we can now return to church and are holding our Leavers Service on Monday 17th July at 2pm in St John the Baptist Church, Ditton Priors. All family members are welcome to join us to celebrate the achievement of our Year 6 pupils and wish them well for the future.

KS2 PERFORMANCE: KS2 have been rehearsing for their end-of-year school performance - 'Going for Gold". They will be performing this at school on the evening of Tuesday 18th July at 6.00pm and on the afternoon of Wednesday 19th July at 2.00pm. Tickets for this performance are available for purchase from the school office at £3 per adult (free for under 11s). Initially, we will need to limit tickets to 4 per KS2 family, and it is important that you specify which day's performance you wish to see. Once KS2 families have had the opportunity to purchase tickets, we will open up ticket sales to KS1 families.

Letters will be coming out to parents of KS2 children shortly, with further details.















END OF YEAR ASSEMBLY: We will be holding our End of Year Assembly in the School Hall on Thursday 20th July at 2pm. We invite parents to join us as we celebrate the achievements of the year and say farewell to our year 6 pupils.

PARENTS FEEDBACK APPOINTMENTS: Our Summer Term Parent Feedback Appointments will be held on 12th July from 1 to 6pm – please look out for letter coming out later this term so that you can book your time slot.

SCHOOL UNIFORM

- As from September, our School Uniform is the Active Uniform which means black sports bottoms (joggers/leggings/shorts/skorts), green logo'd P.E T-Shirt and black long-sleeved logo'd sports top along with trainers. Coloured and patterned sweatshirts are not acceptable.
- We have also extended the transition period for another year to allow current parents to use 'hand-medowns' of the jade-sweat-shirt/trousers/skirt with siblings, however children will still need trainers every day and will need to wear the Active Uniform on P.E days.

SCHOOL DAY

The school day starts promptly at 8:45am in order to comply with government regulations and our doors open at 8:40am with registration being taken at 8.45am. Please note that children arriving after this time will be marked as late arrivals.

Yours sincerely,

S Relph Headteacher













